Resource Committee
January 10, 2020
1pm – 3pm

Attendees via Phone: Norm Maze, Josh Ruitto, Heather Dyer, Mike Mooney, Tia Knowlton-Basford, Linda Plourde, Janice Lara-Hewey

Member Notes: 

Linda Plourde replacing Tia Knowlton-Basford on Resource Committee. 

Mike Mooney stepping down due to retirement!

Resource Committee needs a co-chair and a secretary. Norm might have someone from Shalom lined up for the secretary position. At this time, continuing to compile attendee notes until the secretary is in place. Norm will put out the co-chair position to the rest of the RC members and then to CoC, if needed.

Need to update the RC Agenda to reflect the new in-person meeting location will be at MaineHousing instead of New Beginnings. 

Fair Housing Training on December 13, 2019 Closeout:

Did not post the Fair Housing training recording to Maine Homeless Planning website, as the presenter needs to maintain a training record for anyone who received the training. Heather will send a copy of the recording to people upon request and inform Patricia Ender (presenter). 

Training Ideas:

Changes coming to BRAP/SPC – should be ready April/May. Shalom will present.

September training: McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Act. Presenter: Gayle Erdheim. Norm will be the contact for Gayle going forward. 

IDD Training?

Future training recordings will be posted to Maine Homeless Planning website if the presenter is okay with it and they don’t need a training record for anyone viewing. 

Heather will find out if HCV can do a subsidy training in the spring/early summer. 

Norm will reach out to Scott Tibbitts and Vickey Rand re: training requirements for the NOFA.

Laura Clark at Preble Street needs her staff trained on subsidies. (Approximately 25 staff)

Giff Jamison at Tedford Housing has staff needing training. 

PIT

February Resource Committee meeting will be used as the PIT After Action Review. Janice will verify with Jerry Dewitt that there is space at Tri-County Mental Health for in-person attendance. She will forward the location details to Norm. Norm will post the event information – agenda, location, and call-in number to the Maine Homeless Planning website and will disseminate this same information to RC members. 

PIT contacts for Brunswick – Mary Connolly at The Gathering Place, Christina Cook at The Opportunity Alliance, and Mike Roy from Preble Street.

Janice is not sure who the Washington County group is. Chet referred her to Jace Farris at Community Health & Counseling Services and Jarad Greeley with Maine Bureau of Veteran Services. If we find out who mystery group is, connect them to CHCS. 

Waldo County reached out to Janice – she brought them up to speed. They would like to collect additional data during the PIT. They were advised they could collect more information, but do not connect it to the PIT. 

John Bradley from Portland also wants to collect additional data such as demographics, specifics on sleeping in tents/vehicles. The PIT surveys must be completed first before any other data collection is done. 

Janice plans to be at next week’s CoC meeting. No real updates – people need to finalize their plans.

Agency Updates 

$13M award – Senator Collins pre-maturely announced. HUD has not published the results yet. 

